November 2023 — January 2024 prayer letter

We want to begin this prayer letter by thanking everyone who has spent time praying for us. Without your prayers along
with the grace and favor of God we would not be able to write this letter. We would also like to thank everyone that prayed for
Melody and her broken wrist. It has healed perfectly, and she is back to 100%. We hope each one of you had a wonderful
Christmas and a Happy New Year.

After much prayer and consideration, we took the next big leap of faith. Alex resigned from his job with Spartanburg
County. As of January 1st, 2024, we are on full time deputation. We ask that you pray for us fervently now more than ever. Please
help us pray that God will open doors for us to schedule meetings and that we can get to Iceland as quickly as possible.

2023 was an exciting year for us. We started part time deputation at the end of April. We took Sheree and the children’s
survey trip to Iceland in July. For the next few months, we traveled to as many churches as possible. We have reached the 20%
mark of our goal. This was a large milestone for us. The Lord has blessed us every step of the way. Our faith has increased
throughout the year. We have been blessed and filled with the love of God’s people. We are constantly amazed by the
faithfulness and willingness of churches to send the gospel throughout the world. We as missionaries could not do this without
you. Our entire family is eager to get to Iceland and start His work as soon as possible. We are preparing to hit the road full time.
We have meetings lined up across the eastern US.

We ask that you continue to pray for us. Please pray for safe travel and mercy as we will be on the road a lot more now.
Please remember our children in your prayers as they adjust to this new chapter in our lives. They are eager and excited to get to
Iceland, but spending so much time on the road will be a new experience for them. They have adjusted to homeschooling very
well. I thank the Lord that they understand the Lord has called us to Iceland and every day we are one step closer to reaching that
goal.

As far as needs that we have, the Lord has blessed us greatly. At this point we mainly need to fill our calendar with

meetings. We would like to have our van paid off as soon as possible and remove that expense from our budget. We are thankful

for each church that has supported us and helped us to reach the point of full-time deputation. Also thank you to everyone who
has prayed for us, and all the special Love Offerings we have received. We hope you all have a very blessed 2024,

In Christ, %o@wﬁm
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